Minutes of the Committee Meeting

held 9th July 2009 at County Upper School

36.09   Present: Alan Wright (President), Martin Goold (Treasurer), Linda Rutter (Secretary), Peter Dunnett, Keith Borrett, Rebecca Green, Rosa Castellina

Apologies were received from Rob Murray and Maire Anderson

37.09   The minutes of the previous meeting were taken as read to be signed at the next meeting – they had already been emailed to committee members.

38.09   The Secretary’s report forms part of these minutes and is attached.

39.09   The Government are considering not charging university tuition fees for students who continue to live at home. UCS do not support the move even though student debt is an increasing problem.

40.09   APP is voluntary but members are concerned about what can be done where it is school policy.  The DCSF is sending out mixed messages.  There should be consultation with staff before APP is put in place.  The Union’s view is that where schools try to enforce APP this would be an unreasonable request.

41.09   Early Years provision – children’s centres run by Local Authorities must have a teacher present.  The increase in provision means that running two sessions per day of three hours duration would lead to too much directed time.  There are plans to get round this by paying nursery teachers on Soulbury but this would be detrimental to staff as they are then only entitled to 30 days annual leave and have no access to the Teachers’ Pension Scheme.
42.09   Rarely Cover – The whole problem relates to the fact that no clear definition of ‘rarely’ has been given.  Where a teacher has ‘gained time’ the Head cannot insist that the teacher teaches.  Rarely should mean only in an emergency.  The Head teacher would be in breach of his/her professional duties if teachers did not get their PPA time.
43.09  Archiving Reports – Peter Dunnett still has a large amount of paperwork stored at his home which will be archived at Suffolk Records Office.  It is hoped that this will be done by the end of the year.
44.09   The date of the NQT function has been changed to Tuesday 22nd September at the Fox, Eastgate Street.  Keith Borrett suggested that we include a copy of the menu with the welcome letter and it was agreed that this was a good idea and would be done.
45.09   Swine Flu – new advice is available on Hearth.

46.09   Membership – The association now has 943 members.  The union now has an association with UCU – this was prompted by the 14-19 agenda.  Members of UCU can now pay a local association fee and be members of the NUT as well for the part of the timetable when they are teaching under 16 year olds.  With regard to increasing membership we need to get Reps to ask all new starters if they have joined a Union and try to persuade them to join NUT.
47.09   H&S a test case is forthcoming at King Edward Upper School re the school’s refusal to provide free sight tests.

48.09   Treasurer - £143.75 was paid to St Matthew’s Housing and £200 speaker’s fee to St Nicholas Hospice re the Summer Tea.  The Division Affiliation fee of £2,050.50 has been paid.  The rental for the community lounge at County Upper had been increased to £20 per meeting.  £28.45 was paid out for flowers, £226.85 for a committee member to attend the Education conference and £227 for a member to attend the Young Teachers’ conference.  The Local Association fee and Division Affiliation fees remain unchanged.
49.09   Summer Tea – It was agreed that the venue was very good and that it was a very worthwhile subject.  Members said that they would like to invite Zoe Readhead to speak again and Secretary will approach her again to see if she is able to talk next year.

50.09   A presentation was made at Division to Martin Goold to show the appreciation of everyone for all his continuing hard work.  The General Secretary, Christine Blower, attended and spoke warmly of the hard work and commitment Martin has shown to the Union over a long period of time.

51.09   SOR – Philip Snowdon is now in charge of CSD HR.  It is still being said that there will be no redundancies and that the situation at Kirkley High School was an exception (redundancies were expected but they had a huge number of resignations which meant redundancies were not required).  Graham White is now on the County Stakeholder group, Martin Goold is on the Forest Heath stakeholder group and a Governor from Hardwick Middle School is on the Bury St Edmunds stakeholder group.  Mark Arreira, a new member of the County board is against the closure of Middle Schools.  We are still awaiting the decision of the Boundary Commission although it is thought their decision will have no effect whatsoever.

52.09   Amnesty International – The subscription of £30 has been paid and a receipt dated 20th May is in hand.

53.09   Young Teachers’ Conference was attended by Paul Finley of Thurston Upper.  He reported that the three major issues raised were; 1) the campaign to scrap SATs, 2) the financial problems faced by young teachers, and 3) workload.  Regional office has agreed to run campaigns on all three.
54.09   Membership cards  - It was agreed to produce the blue and yellow cards for members again.  Secretary is to design a new card for this year similar to previous cards and we will get a quote from ATW printers for production of 1000.

55.09  The meeting closed at 6.50pm
